THE ANNUAL HOLNEST PARISH MEETING
Held on  Thursday 20th April 2017at 7.00 p.m. in Glanvilles Wootton Village Hall
MINUTES

Cllr Jesty, Cllr Coffin, 7 members of the public and the Clerk

1. Apologies for absence – Dawn & Martin Preston and Jenny Jesty.
2. Election of Officers for ensuing year: 

It was resolved that Clive Jesty would stand as Chairman, Alan Coffin as Vice Chairman, Dawn Preston as Treasurer and Angela Sargent as Village Hall representative for the forthcoming year. Unanimous agreed.
3.  Minutes of the meeting held on 13/4/16 and Matters Arising.

The Clerk read out the minutes and they were unanimously approved.
4.  Officers’ Reports


Finance:  Cllr Jesty presented the accounts provided by Dawn Preston, however they were from 2016.  The bank statement illustrated that there had only been 2 payments.  It was agreed that the Clerk would create a set that showed the opening balance and closing balance for the auditor.  It was agreed that they could not be formally agreed at this meeting.  


The outgoings included £350 for crockery and £6 for village hall rental.  The balance stood at £2735.74.


Chairman’s Report:  
Cllr Jesty reported that the Parish Council had had a quiet year.  Little had been achieved at the cross roads on the A352, except for some work on the verge and some slowing signage on the road.  Unfortunately the verge work now makes it harder to cut the grass which obscures visibility.

He reported that the Depot site has been sold and Cam Vale Parish Council would get approximately 30% of the sale price which they aim to put towards the development of a new village hall.  Longburton are having difficulty in finding volunteers to support this development however Councillors are hoping to find village volunteers to move this project forward.

Planning applications over the last year include:-

1. WD/D/16/000503.  PROPOSAL: Single storey extension to West side of existing dwelling.  LOCATION: LINDEN , BOYS HILL, SHERBORNE, DT9 5PJ.  Approval of planning permission given
2. WD/D/16/001114.  PROPOSAL: Erection of grooms accommodation building.  LOCATION: TALL TREES, STREET LANE, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 5PH

PC COMMENTS: The Parish Council supports this application but would like assurance that the relevant ties and restrictions are in place so that the building will only be used by farm or equine workers.

3. WD/D/16/002165.  PROPOSAL: Erect single storey rear extension.  LOCATION: SUNNYMEAD FARM, HOLNEST, SHERBORNE, DT9 6HA

PC COMMENTS: No objection submitted 4/11/16
5. Matters of Interest

It was suggested that the Parish Meeting be advertised in the White Hart Magazine.   The Clerk agreed to email the agenda in time for publication by March.    

There was discussion regarding the Scaffolding store, the appeal has been lost and therefore they were obliged to reinstate the site.   

Cllr Jesty updated the meeting regarding the local phone box which cannot be removed as there is a requirement for phone access within the area.  

The Clerk raised concerns regarding the Berkeley Field Trust meeting that did not have a quorum for the last 2 years.  It was agreed that a meeting would take place on 8th May 2017 at 7pm at Graham Sargent’s house.  
